Sault Ste. Marie
DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

November 13, 2013
MINUTES

Present:
Dewey Baldwin










Ray Bauer



Raymond Bell


Tammy Cook








William Karr



Spencer Nebel



Scott Parker



Carl Stutzner

1) CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 8:05 a.m.
2) ROLL CALL:  Attendance was taken as noted.

It was moved by Dewey Baldwin, supported by Spencer Nebel, to excuse the absence of Sonja Norris.  The motion carried.
3) CONSENT AGENDA:
· Approval of Minutes:  October 9, 2013 meeting.  
Moved by Raymond Bell, supported by Carl Stutzner to approve the consent agenda.  The motion carried.
4) SPECIAL ORDERS OF BUSINESS:
A. Approval of CVB “Sault Ste. Marie” Magazine Ad Purchase – Recommendation:  Approve $2,800 be spent on a full page ad in the 2014 Sault Ste. Marie magazine published by the CVB.
Moved by Spencer Nebel, supported by Raymond Bell to approve $2,800 for a full page ad in the 2014 Sault Ste. Marie magazine published by the Convention and Visitor’s Bureau.  The motion carried.
B. Downtown Snow-Clearing Bid – Recommendation:  Review current status of the downtown snow-clearing contract.  Increase DDA contribution by $2,000 from $8,000 to $10,000 for winter 2013/2014.  Request the City Commission do the same.  Approximately 100 downtown property owners have signed up for DDA sidewalk snow-clearing at a cost of $1.00 per linear foot of sidewalk.  
Moved by Spencer Nebel, supported by Raymond Bell to approve an additional $2,000 in DDA funds (total $10,000) to facilitate the more comprehensive downtown sidewalk snow-clearing; and recommend to the City Commission to match the additional $2,000 (total $10,000) for sidewalk snow-clearing.  Motion carried. 

C. Downtown Recognition Program – Recommendation:  Vote to award a fall 2013 downtown recognition plaque to a business nominated by the DDA Board.   Two downtown businesses were nominated for recognition; The Mole Hole and Co-ed Flowers.
Moved by Dewey Baldwin, supported by William Karr, to award Co-ed Flowers the fall Downtown Recognition Plaque for their exceptional storefront.  Motion carried.

D. Downtown Snowmobile Staging Area – Recommendation:  Approve agreement with Ihsan Atto to provide snow plowing on the sidewalks and in the lot, as well as spring cleaning when the snow melts, in exchange for a snowmobile staging area.  The agreement with Ihsan Atto is for the use of his private parking lot located along the north side of Ridge Street and the south side of Moloney’s Alley for use as a snowmobile staging area.  The agreement states that in exchange for the use of the lot for snowmobile staging, the city will provide the following services from December 1, 2013 April 30, 2014:  The City will provide snow plowing services in the lot, will sweep and clean the lot once at the end of the winter season, will plow the sidewalks adjacent to the lot and include the lot with the City’s liability policy.  The Sault Snowmobile Association will groom a portion of the lot for snowmobiles, as well.
Moved by Spencer Nebel, supported by Raymond Bell to recommend to the City Commission approval of the agreement with Ihsan Atto for use of his private parking lot located along the north side of Ridge Street and the south side of Moloney’s Alley for use as a snowmobile staging area.  The Motion also included that the lot be monitored and evaluated as to usage during the winter.  Motion carried.
E. Christmas Open House Expansion – Recommendation:  Expand the Christmas Open House for two weekends, including Christmas wagon rides, shopping specials, etc. on December 7th and December 14th from 11:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.  The cost of horse-drawn wagon rides is $800 ($400 for each day) and advertising for the two weekend event will be approximately $1,000.  There will be funds available for promoting the I-500 and Outhouse Races.
Moved by William Karr, supported by Carl Stutzner to appropriate $2,000 for advertising and horse-drawn wagon rides for the two-day Christmas open house on December 7th and 14th.  Motion carried.

F. Agreement with the City for TIF-Financed Services Provided to DDA – Recommendation:  Approve agreement between DDA and City outlining DDA TIF funds retained by the City in exchange for services including but not limited to:  accounting, payroll, IT and telephone.  Director Knepper will finalize this agreement and present it to the DDA Board at the December meeting.  
Moved by Spencer Nebel, supported by Carl Stutzner to go forward with an agreement between the DDA and City outlining DDA TIF funds retained by the City in exchange for services including but not limited to:  accounting, payroll, IT and telephone.  Motion carried.    

5) UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
A. Goal-Setting Session Review.  
1) Projects.
· Investigate archway on the corner of Ashmun and Easterday.
· Encourage the Soo Theatre to become a center for a wider variety of events, including movies.
· Investigate the addition of a “Welcome to Downtown Sault Ste. Marie” sign on the corner of Ashmun and Easterday.
· Reconstruct Oaka Alley.
2) Operations.
· Hire a part-time events planner.
· Expand DDA grant/incentive programs to improve properties.

· Fill vacancies.

· Improve snow clearing efforts to increase winter walkability.

3) Financial
· Improve fiscal stability of DDA.
· Transfer ownership of the parking deck to WMH.

· Finalize TIF 2 expansion.
· Prepare for personal property tax negative impact on TIF’s.

B. Update on Business Recruitment Efforts – Review list of vacant properties.  Director Knepper provided photos of available downtown properties.  The PNC bank building along with the former Hallmark store are still vacant.  There have been interested parties for both buildings, although no commitments have been made.  It was suggested that the DDA get a copy of Grand Haven’s downtown zoning ordinance restricting only retail businesses in their DDA district.
C. National Register Historic District Update – A committee is compiling research on over 100 buildings within the DDA district.  The Historic District Committee will be meeting this afternoon.
D. Expansion of DDA/PSD Boundaries – City Commission vote on a hearing of necessity for PSD expansion is scheduled for November 18th.  Research to expand TIF 2 is still underway.  The DDA’s recommendation to the City Commission is to extend the Principle Shopping District to cover those properties that were incorporated into the Downtown Development Authority as part of the September 3, 2013 Downtown Development Authority Boundary Amendment.  This includes all properties bordering Portage Avenue on the north, Magazine Street on the west, Osborn Boulevard on the east, with the southern limits being the southern property line of all properties bordering Portage Avenue between Osborn Boulevard and Magazine Street including adjacent right-of-way areas and areas not already included within the boundaries of the Downtown District.
E. Michigan Main Street Program Application – Due to numerous data requirements from the Michigan Main Street Program, our application was not complete by the November 1st deadline.  The Michigan Main Street program will consider our application sometime in 2014. 
6) COMMITTEE REPORTS:
A. Next Parking Advisory Board Meeting:  November 14, 2013 – Penny’s Kitchen at 8:30 a.m.  
1) The Parking Advisory Board will be considering an agreement with Ihsan Atto for the use of his lot along Molony’s Alley.
2) The Parking Advisory Board is preparing to review cost estimates for striping and sealcoating lots in spring 2014.
3) The Parking Advisory Board is working to ensure that the Smith Lot and the Andary Lot will both be repaved in spring 2014.
B. Next Beautification Committee Meeting:  TBA
1) The Beautification Committee has been providing volunteer work to install tree lights and will be working to decorate Christmas trees downtown in the next month.  Approximately 12 volunteers have been out stringing lights, etc.
C. Next Events Committee Meeting:  TBA.  

1) Upcoming events.
· Black Friday/Christmas Parade of Lights.
· Christmas Open House.
D. Next Business Recruitment Committee Meeting:  TBA.  
E. Next Historic District Committee Meeting:  November 13, 2013 – Bayliss at Noon.
7) NEW BUSINESS:
8) MATTERS TO BE PRESENTED BY THE BOARD:
A. Ray Bauer brought the DDA Board up to date on the Light-Up the Soo event that will take place on December 14th.  The Tower of History will be open from December 21st until January 5th for viewing of downtown and area Christmas lights.  The City appropriated $4,000 to enhance this event with lights and trees being purchased for placement around the City.  The Valley Camp, Soo Locks Tour Boats, St. Mary’s School and the Coast Guard/Katmai Bay have all indicated they will be lighting up for this event.  There will be a random draw for prizes and TV 9 & 10 will be covering Light-Up the Sault. 
B. Dewey Baldwin indicated that the Sault Tribe has given $10,000 to Sault Events.  

Moved by Spencer Nebel, supported by William Karr, for the DDA to send a letter of thanks to the Sault Tribe for their generous donation.

9) MATTERS TO BE PRESENTED BY THE PUBLIC:
A. Kathy Twardy provided her resignation from the DDA Board.  Kathy was elected to the City Commission and will no longer be serving on the DDA Board.
10) ADJOURN:
Since there were no other issues, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:10 a.m. upon motion of Carl Stutzner and support of William Karr.  The motion carried.








Respectfully submitted,







DEWEY BALDWIN, Chair
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